

**STATE OF
COLORADO****Carter - DNR, Jocelyn <jocelyn.carter@state.co.us>**

Colorado Moss Rock M2010043 Upcoming Corrective Action Due Date

Nick Simpson <njsimpson01@gmail.com>

Mon, Jan 27, 2025 at 4:26 PM

To: "Carter - DNR, Jocelyn" <jocelyn.carter@state.co.us>

Cc: Amy Eschberger - DNR <amy.eschberger@state.co.us>, Ryan Matter <matter99@me.com>, Ryan Matter <Matteroy99@icloud.com>

Hi Jocelyn,

Unfortunately the weather has not cooperated to complete the final tasks in the mine. Its been a dance of snow, nice days and then freezing temps. Ultimately winter has set in and we will need to wait until the roads clear to finish up. I have dated this request May 31st in hopes we can significantly beat that, however in my experience we can have a bit of unruly weather through March and April. So May should be safe. Please let me know if you have questions.

[Quoted text hidden]

On Dec 30, 2024, at 9:28 AM, Carter - DNR, Jocelyn <jocelyn.carter@state.co.us> wrote:

<20241230_COMossRock_M2011039_DueDateExtensionApproval_CorrectiveAction.pdf>

**Inspection Extension 012725.pdf**

221K



Re: Colorado Moss Rock M-2011-039 October 1, 2024 Inspection Report

Hello Jocelyn,

This letter is to request an extension until May 31st 2025 for the remediation requested in the inspection report. The reason for the delay is primarily due to weather which has encumbered both the work and travel schedule of those involved. With winter fully engaged we will need to wait for warmer temps to operate safely.

Sincerely,

Nick Simpson
Manager – Premier Moss Rock